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February 7, 2025 
 

                        
Mr. John Rosa 
CONN-OSHA Director 
38 Wolcott Road 
Wethersfield, CT 06109 
 
Re. Wilbur Cross High School 
 
The New Haven Public Schools (NHPS) acknowledges receipt of the CONN-OSHA letter dated January 9, 
2025 in regards to the health hazards at Wilbur Cross High School.  
 
Leaks, mold, pest, air quality & HVAC concerns 
 
Location: Throughout the building. 

● A walkthrough specific to the noted concerns was performed 1/22/25. At the time of the 
inspection, no evident deficiencies were observed relative to the 34 locations indicated.  

● Documented work history in the time period 9/1/24 to 1/10/25 (date of letter) specific to 
the categories of Pest, Roof, and HVAC: 

○ 3 roofing concerns resolved (Eagle Rivet reports attached) 
○ 11 pest concerns resolved 
○ 20 HVAC concerns resolved 

● From air quality concerns in the Fall of 2024, testing was performed in the following 
locations:  

○ V Wing 1/9/25 - results negative 
○ Band Room area 9/4/25 - results led to a detailed cleaning by ServPro; retest on 

9/24 - negative results.  
○ Library 8/30/24 - results led to a detailed cleaning and replacement of the old 

carpeting with LVT over winter break (invoice attached); retest on 9/24 - negative 
results.  

 
If you have additional questions, please feel free to contact Mike Carter in Operations at mcarter@new-
haven.k12.ct.us or Jamar Alleyne in Facilities at Jamar.Alleyne@new-haven.k12.ct.us. 
 
Best Regards,  
 

 
Dr. Madeline Negrón 
New Haven Public Schools, Superintendent   
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